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SUBJECT: Field inspection of facility to see if a PTI was necessary, since facility was using exemption R 279, which has been rescinded. 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On Tuesday, April 17, 2018, Caryn Owens and Tammie Puite of the Department of Environmental Quality 
(DEQ) - Air Quality Division (AQD) conducted a scheduled field inspection of Alken Zeigler (N5947) 
located at 406 West Park Drive in Kalkaska, Kalkaska County, Michigan. The facility incorporated three 
buildings located in the Village of Kalkaska Industrial Park, on the south side of Park Drive (containing 
existing addresses of 210 West Park Drive, 406 South Park Drive, and 606 South Park Drive). The 
purpose of this inspection was to determine whether a permit to install is necessary, since the facility 
was operating under exemption R 336.1279, which has been rescinded. 

Source Description 

Upon arrival at the facility, the site was covered in snow, and two of the three buildings were for sale, and were 
not plowed nor have tracks leading to them. The center building was plowed and was an Auto Value in the 
northern portion of the building, and Doug's Garage & Off-Road Center in the southern portion of the 
building. According to the information on file, Alken Zeigler was a tool and die, and machining facility, and the 
buildings contained numerous stamping machines and parts washers. Buildings #1 and #3 (406 and 606 S. Park 
Dr. location) contained warm forming machines equipped with smog hog control equipment. The facility claimed 
to meet exemption R 336.1281 for the parts washers and indicated the stamping machines did not vent to the 
outside. 

Additional Research 
Through additional research, AQD obtained information that Alken-Zeigler went out of business in 2012. It 
appears that Buildings #2 and #3 are currently for sale and appeared vacant during the field inspection and 
Building #1 was purchased by Doug's Garage in 2016. 

http://intranet.deq.state.mi.us/maces/WebPagesNiewActivityReport.aspx?ActivityID=24678351 


